
 Autumn is now upon us 

and plans are in place to 

make our village bonfire 

every bit as successful as 

previous years.  

 

The Bonfire will be lit at 

5.45pm on the village field 

opposite the school with the 

Firework display com-

mencing at 7pm. 

 

The gate to the field will be 

open from Saturday 20th 

October for you to bring 

your garden rubbish and 

wood. For safety reasons 

strictly NO: glass, soil, 

mattresses, suites or rubble. 

Note that we may need to 

close the gates early to 

keep the bonfire to a rea-

sonable size. 

 

Although we have a willing 

team of helpers we always 

welcome anyone that want 

to join in and become part 

of this community event.  

We  need your generous 

donations of parkin, buns 

and cakes and would be 

grateful if you could bring 

these to the field at 5pm on 

the day.  

On sale:  Burgers, Hot 

Dogs, Cakes, Soup and 

Jacket Potatoes, plus a 

selection of hot and cold 

drinks, Draught real ale 

from Old Mill Brewery , 

wine and mulled wine. 

Please do not bring your 

own drinks. 

Competition has been stiff 

for the best Guy Fawkes 

and carved pumpkins, there 

are prizes on offer so start 

thinking about your designs 

now.  

Donations are requested 

instead of an entry fee and 

it all goes to pay for the 

fireworks. Come along and 

have a great time. 

 

If you would like some 

more information, want to 

join the committee or help 

out with the event please 

contact Simon on 705140 

or Kenny on 704208 or 

Paul on 705373. 

Firework &  Bonfire Night Saturday 3rd November 

SPECIAL POINTS 

OF INTEREST: 

¶ Free loft and wall 

insulation scheme from 

Wakefield Council. 

¶ Bonfire and Firework 

Night  3rd November. 

¶ Police details 

¶ Scarecrow Competition 

¶ Christmas Lights  

Darrington Village Storeð A New Beginning 

We are delighted to wel-

come Gail, Joe and their 

family as the new owners 

of the Village Store.  

They have come with fresh 

enthusiasm and are looking 

forward to working closely 

with the Village in the fu-

ture. 

They are selling Papers, 

Stationery, Sweets ,Bread , 

Milk, Tobacco and Greet-

ing cards at present but 

have big plans for the de-

velopment of their busi-

ness.  

If you have any ideas of 

products or services you 

would like them to offer 

then why not have a chat 

with them and let them 

know.  

One of the key changes is 

the extended opening 

hours they now pro-

vide which are : 

Monday to Friday: 

6am to 6pm 

Saturday: 6am to 4pm 

Sunday: 7am to 4pm 
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Wakefield Council , in partnership the 

British Gas are offering free loft and 

cavity wall insulation to all private 

(owner occupied and private rented) 

households in the district regardless of 

circumstance.  But HURRY as this 

offer will end in December 2012. 

All energy efficiency improvement 

work is installed by highly skilled 

British Gas installers and comes with a 

guarantee to give you piece of mind. 

Also available to qualifying house-

holds is the Wakefield Energy Savers 

Loan which provides interest FREE 

help with insulation, heating and solar 

power improvements, call the Coun-

cilôs Home Energy Team on 08449 

020 222 to apply. 

Households are urged to apply now to 

secure their FREE insulation as fund-

ing is limited and this offer will end in 

December 2012! 

Further details are available at 

www.wakefield.gov.uk/energy 

Terms and conditions 

All installations are subject to assess-

ment and survey. Insulate grant im-

provements can only be installed in an 

occupied 

property. óPrivate householdsô refers to 

one that is either óowner occupiedô or 

óprivate rentedô. Associated insulation 

works may incur a cost. Grant funding 

is limited and available on a first-

come-first-served basis until Decem-

ber 2012. 

Further details are available at 

www.wakefield.gov.uk/energy 

Apply now by calling 0800 043 7310 

 

Free Loft Insulation and Cavity Wall Insulation through the 

Wakefield Energy Savers Scheme.  

Do you want to meet our local Neigh-

bourhood Police Officers for Darring-

ton, or have you got any concerns that 

you want to raise with them.  

If you do why not attend the next 

PACT meeting in the Reading Rooms 

on Philips Lane, Darrington, WF8 

3BH. 

All meetings commence from 10.00am 

and future meeting dates are listed on 

the Police website address  

 www.westyorkshire.police.uk  

 

 

Essential Contacts for your local 

Neighbourhood Police Team. 

Inspector Richard Sullivan  

ponte-

fract@westyorkshire.pnn.police.uk 

 

Emergency always dial 999 

Non Emergencies  new number 101 

Pontefract Police 01977 601045 

 

 

Community Police Liaison 

Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111 

Neighbourhood Watch Co ordination 

run by the PCSO Offices 01924 

294668. 

 

Text the Team at 07950 080240 start-

ing with ponte followed by your mes-

sage (leave a space after ponte)  

Dear Fellow Darrington Residents, 

We are the committee who look after 

our Village Field.   We are delighted 

that our field is used extensively by 

our villagers and we work very hard 

to keep it well maintained, litter-free 

and above all, safe.  Recently there 

have been a number of incidents 

involving dogs on and around the 

field being off their lead and not 

under control.  Whilst we welcome 

the use of the field to exercise dogs, 

may we remind all our dog-lovers that 

the safety and comfort of the children 

and adults using the field is of para-

mount concern.   

During one of the incidents, a toddler 

was scratched and we know that you 

will all agree that we need to avoid 

this.  Please be aware that some people 

are nervous around dogs and be re-

spectful of everyoneôs right to use our 

Please keep your dog under control 

field in safety and comfort.  In short, 

we would very much appreciate your 

cooperation by keeping your dogs 

under your control on and around the 

field. 

Kind regards, 

Darrington Village Field Committee. 



Please contact me if you want any info 

about the Garden Club . 

 

Andy Tagger; 01977704681 or 

andytag@hotmail.com 

The Darrington Garden Club has now 

been running for 4 years and is grow-

ing with an expanding membership. 

 

Our club meets every second Wednes-

day of the Month from 6pm to 7pm at 

The Kyte Hotel. 

 

Our meetings are very informal, loads 

of fun and with a cuppa in hand, the 

time flies as we share our knowledge  

about gardens, best places to buy gar-

dening bargains and also generally put 

the world to rights! We also swap 

plants, cuttings and seeds - once again, 

all for free 

 

We always welcome anyone who's got 

an hour to spare. Attend as often as 

you want There's no club membership 

fee - and the  refreshments are only Ã1 

if required . 

 

Darrington Garden Club  
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The winning Scarecrow 2012 

was created by Rev Hazel  

with her ñNot so scary crowò 

so congratulations to her. 

Mid June saw some strange and won-

derful figures in and around the village 

as over 20 Scarecrows were created 

and displayed.  

 

We would like to extend our thanks to 

all those who took part this year and 

look forward to seeing even more in 

2013.  

 

In 2013 the dates will be arranged to 

avoid clashing with the Feast and 

Fayre  (29th June)  so everyone has the 

time to get involved so keep looking 

out for more information. 

 

Scarecrow Competition Result 

Christmas Tree Lights Switch on, 6th December 6pm 

To get into the festive spirit why not 

come along to the official switching 

on of the Darrington Christmas tree 

lights. 

 

The switch will be thrown at 6pm on 

the 6th December near the Darring-

ton Hotel.  

 

 

With carol singing from the Darring-

ton School choir what better start 

could you have to the festive season. 

Clocks Go Back 28th 

October 

As the clocks change and the nights 

draw in this can herald the arrival of 

some unwelcome visitors to the area. 

It is often around this time that burgla-

ries' are at their height so we ask every-

one to be vigilant with their security  

arrangements and most of all KEEP 

SAFE. 

The darker mornings and evenings also 

make it more hazardous for the school 

run so again please slow down and 

keep a look out for the children going 

back and forth to school. 

 

The clocks go back Sunday 28th Octo-

ber. 



The  extensive facilities  at the Mid Yorkshire Golf Club provide the  

perfect venue for weddings, banqueting, parties, corporate events, con-

ferencing and are complemented by a range of mouth -watering menus 

created by our Chef and his team.  

 

Serving Food all day every day and a delicious Sunday Lunch in our  

Fairways Restaurant, open to the general public  

1 course only £7.50, 2 courses £9.75 and 3 courses £12.00.  
 

Christmas Lunch Party Sunday 23 December from 13.00  

Party games for the Children.  

Watch Santa arrive on his sleigh loaded with gifts for the children  

 3 Course Christmas meal with a selection of buffet starters and desserts 
and a selection of 3 meats for main course with all the trimmings  

Adults £20.00 Children under 14 £10.00 and Children under 7 free  
 

New Yearôs Eve Gala Dinner  31st December  

Live Jazz Band and Disco , 5 course Dinner, Tickets £50.  

Arrival 19:00 , Carriages 01:00 , Dress code Black Tie  

 

Mid Yorkshire Golf Club  

Havercroft Lane, Darrington WF8 3BP  

01977 704522  

www.midyorkshiregolfclub.com  

sales@midyorkshiregolfclub.com  

 

Keep up to date with 

Darrington events at 

www.darrington.org.uk and 

www.darringtonvillagefield

.org 

Darrington Parish Council Members 

Mike BrittonðChair 

708205 , britton1955@btinternet.com 

Roger FarrellðVice Chair  

703936 

Peter Atkinson   704532 

John Hoyle 704619 

Paul Stainer 705373 

Andy Tagger 704681 

Kelvin Wilkins 702240 

Jonathan Jackson 797540 

Denis Morrissey 799661 

ï Newton 

 

Darrington Parish Council are work-

ing on your behalf to improve and 

maintain the atmosphere and facilities 

of  Darrington and Wentbridge. 

 

If you have any issues that you wish 

to raise or ideas to help the communi-

ty please contact one of the Council-

lors above.  

 

If you are interested in getting more 

involved contact the Chair , Michael 

Britton or come to the next Parish 

Council meeting which is usually held 

on the second Thursday in the month 

in the meeting room of the Spread 

Eagle.  

Our thanks to Five Towns Letting 

and Mid Yorkshire Golf Club for 

sponsoring the production of this 

newsletter. 

All the information given in this 

newsletter is provided in good faith. 

As such the Parish Council disclaim 

all responsibility for any inaccuracies 

irrespective of the reason or cause. 

 

Newsletter created and edited by 

Kelvin Wilkins. 

 


